
June 18, 2014 

Meeting Number 49: 2013-2014 

PRESIDING: CEDRIC MITSUI 

LED PLEDGE:  PDG PETE MULLER 

INSPIRATION: KEVIN HOPKINS 

“THE WISEST ARE THE MOST ANNOYED AT THE LOSS OF 

TIME.” 

- DANTE ALIGHIERI 
 

4-WAY TEST: SANDRA WAGNER-WRIGHT 

SPEAKER: G.E. COLEMAN, UH HILO MEN’S BASKETBALL 

COACH 

PRES. CEDRIC MITSUI, CLUB AWARDS & FINAL REPORT 

GUESTS:  WENDY GOODENOW, RC OF HONOLULU 

SUNRISE 

ARABEL CAMBLOR, RC OF SOUTH HILO 

PAUL AGAMATA, GUEST OF BARBARA HASTINGS 

DEACON LEROY ANDREWS, GUEST OF MIYUKI LEE 

AG DR. LLEWELLYN YOUNG, GUEST OF MIYUKI LEE 

MIKE CARROLL, GUEST OF CHESTER CABRAL 

JOHN FURSTENWERTH, GUEST OF YU YOK PEARRING 

TIARA INOUE, GUEST OF SHARON SCHEELE 

VICTORIA & SAMUEL GOODENOW, GUESTS OF KEN 

GOODENOW 

PHOTOS: CEDRIC MITSUI, RICHARD CUNNINGHAM, & 

ANITA CUNNINGHAM 

WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES:   LORRAINE (TOM) DAVIS– 

6/14 

BIRTHDAYS: NONE 

CLUB ANNIVERSARIES:  STEVE BADER– 6/12– SPONSOR 

MIKE GLEASON 

MAHALO 

KEVIN HOPKINS FOR A $50 GIFT CERTIFICATE TO GRAPES. 

WON BY CEDRIC MITSUI, BUT GAVE IT TO G.E. COLEMAN 

 

WORDS OF WISDOM 

“IF WE TRAIN OUR YOUTH PROPERLY, WE NEED NOT HAVE 

ANY FEAR AS TO THE FUTURE OF THE WORLD.” 

- 1949-50 RI PRESIDENT PERCY HODGSON 

INAUGURAL ADDRESS– NEW YORK, NY 

University of Hawai`i at Hilo Athletic Director 

Dexter Irvin today announced the selection of 

Central Washington University Associate Head 

Coach GE Coleman as the new Vulcan men’s 

basketball coach. Coleman’s official start date is 

July 1. 

   

At Central Washington, Coleman ran one of the NCAA Division II’s  top 

offenses. In five of the past six seasons, the Wildcats were among the top 10 

scoring teams and appeared in four straight Regionals (2008-11). The 2010-11 

squad captured the Regions’ top-ranking and finished fifth in the final NABC 

Ranking. 

   

A 2005 graduate of CWU, Coleman's collegiate coaching career began as an 

assistant at NCAA Division I Eastern Washington University (2005-07).   He 

helped develop six-year NBA veteran Rodney Stuckey of the Detroit Pistons, 

the 15th overall pick of the 2007 draft. 

  

On the CWU staff since 2007, Coleman was the lead recruiter of 17 all-

conference selections and three newcomers of the year as the Wildcats were 

111-54 (.673) during that span. In the classroom, 10 players earned academic 

all-conference recognition. His responsibilities also included academic 

advising, student/player and alumni development, operations management 

and coordinating CWU’s basketball camps. 

  

Off the court, Coleman’s teams were active in serving lunches in elementary 

schools and reading to students as well as CWU’s Holiday Gift Project. He also 

helped the Kittitas School District Parent Group Bingo Night and the F.I.S.H. 

Food Bank. 

  

Coleman’s selection caps a two-month search following the resignation of 

former Coach Jeff Law, who took over as head basketball coach at Western 

New Mexico University.  

The UH Hilo Men’s Basketball team will be playing some of their games at the 

Afook-Chinen Hilo Civic Auditorium during the upcoming season. 

G.E. COLEMAN 

UH HILO MEN’S BASKETBALL COACH 

Bio from http://hiloathletics.com/coaches.aspx?rc=150&path=mbball 

Cont. to pg. 12 

http://hiloathletics.com/coaches.aspx?rc=150&path=mbballC:/Users/Big%20Island%20Vision%20Ct/Documents/BAYWATCH%202


 

There are 20 who have not paid their 

dues, as of June 15.  Please renew your 

membership or email me If you want to 

terminate your membership. 

Polio mugs will be on sale $20; $10 for Polio Plus.  

Contact James Tyrin. 

RC Hilo Bay Installation of 2014-15 Officers– 

Wednesday, June 25 at Hilo Yacht Club.  5:00 pm 

No-Host Hospitality, 6:00 pm Dinner.  $40 per 

person, please RSVP. 

James Tyrin– We have 5 color-changing mugs left 

for sale!  Each mug is $20, with $10 going towards 

Polio Plus. 

Paula Uusitalo– HIAC will be having a fundraiser at 

Panda’s Express on Friday, June 20 from 

12:00pm—10:00pm. 

In addition, the 9th Annual HIAC Golf Tournament 

will be held on Wednesday, July 23.  Please let me 

know if you’d like to be a part of it! 

 

Rotary Weekly (Fellowship)- Celebrate Rotary 

Fellowships Month 

Membership Minute– FAQ About Pilot Programs 

Membership Minute– Understanding Your Club Dues 

Customer Experience Survey 

W.A.S.R.A.G.– Sustainable Safe Water in the Peruvian 

Amazon 

Rotary Webinar– The Rotary Foundation 

Lifecycle of a Service Project– Ask Cedric for the email 

to obtain the link. 

Protect Our Planet 

Vocational Service Update 

Rotary Global History 

Rotary Grants– There is lots of great information in this 

PRESIDENT’S ANNOUNCEMENTS  

ANNOUNCEMENTS BY OTHERS 

NEW L INKS TO MORE INFO FROM RI  

Dr. Llwellyn Young and 

Deacon LeRoy Andrews, 

guests of Miyuki Lee 

John Furstenwerth, guest of Yu 

Yok Pearring with Allen Novak. 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR WANTED FOR 2014-2015! 
Please contact Barbara Hastings 

if you’re interested. 

Tiara Inoue, RCCHB President 

& guest of Sharon Scheele 

Barbara Hastings with her 

guest, Paul Agamata 
Mike Carroll, guest of 

Chester Cabral 

GE Coleman, UH Hilo Men’s 

Basketball Coach & today’s 

speaker 

Ken Goodenow with 

Wendy Goodenow of RC of 

Honolulu Sunrise & Victoria 

& Samuel Goodenow 

Arabel Camblor of RC of 

South Hilo 

http://echo4.bluehornet.com/hostedemail/email.htm?CID=26849983715&ch=1F1D7A49DC1EE3E828E5D9CEE9B7F411&h=336d2a8abb703d3470f2e1c30b9c9bb4&ei=7t4b1h1Nk
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/hostedemail/email.htm?CID=26784864377&ch=63EB9CB55DDAB9571224B132626F4AB5&h=8c3f1c42d74d58abf505e5ebf1be9c64&ei=7O9TYd1NeC:/Users/Big%20Island%20Vision%20Ct/Documents/BAYWATCH%202
https://www.rotary.org/myrotary/en/7-things-know-about-your-membership-duesC:/Users/Big%20Island%20Vision%20Ct/Documents/BAYWATCH%202
https://rotary.qualtrics.com/SE/?SID=SV_b48gwowy8HgCgL3&TouchPoint=Phone_Call&TicketNumber=197041&Child=Report(s)&Agent=RodriguJC:/Users/Big%20Island%20Vision%20Ct/Documents/BAYWATCH%202
http://wasrag.wordpress.com/2014/04/19/water-missions-international-serves-as-implementation-partner-with-rotary-clubs-to-bring-sustainable-safe-water-solution/?utm_source=Newsletter_April_2014&utm_campaign=Wasrag+February+2013Newsletter&utm_medium=email
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/4531834343779462401
http://blog.rotary.org/2014/04/22/earthday-2/C:/Users/Big%20Island%20Vision%20Ct/Documents/BAYWATCH%202
http://www.riconvention.org/en/2014/Program/Events/Pages/ServiceOpportunities.aspx
http://www.whatpaulharriswrote.org/rotarian/twoscore.htm#.U2GWZPldUmN


 

$1– Steve Jacunski– For Cedric 

having a great year. 

$10– Paula Uusitalo– $5 to 

announce the 9th Annual 

HIAC golf tournament and 

$5 for the fundraising event 

at Panda’s Express from 

12pm—10pm. 

$7– Karolyn Lundkvist– $5 

because she met John 

Furstenwerth at Nadia’s 

wedding and $2 for __ 

$5– Wendy Goodenow– Her 

grandchildren will be 

receiving their Paul Harris 

Fellows today. 

$5– Miyuki Lee– Glad that 

Deacon Andrews and Dr. 

Llewellyn could attend today’s 

award GM meeting & meet all 

the members. 

$10– Alan Okinaka– In celebrating 

his granddaughter’s 10th birthday, 

she didn’t eat the chocolate cake, 

which had peanuts in it.  It would 

have triggered her peanut allergy. 

June 25– Installation 

 

July 4– DARK/No GM for 4th 

of July 

 

*If you know anyone that 

would be a good guest 

speaker for our general 

Meetings,  please contact 

Dale.  Mahalo! 

Upcoming Speakers 

Marie Bothof, Anita 

Cunningham, Sharon 

Scheele, and Barbara 

Hast ings attended 

Rotary Club of Hilo’s 

Brew Fest on  June 14. 

Photo courtesy of Anita 

Cunningham 



CALENDAR OF EVENTS– SAVE THE DATE! 

June is Rotary Fellowship Month 

Future Events for Rotary Club of Hilo Bay: 

June 25, 2014– RCHB Installation of Officers, Yacht Club– 5:00 pm Hospitality, 6:00 pm Dinner. 

Upcoming Events for Other Clubs: 

June 24, 2014– RC South Hilo Installation of Officers 

June 26, 2014– RC Hilo Installation of Officers 

July 1, 2014– RC Pahoa Sunset Installation of Officers 

Voyage of the Hokule'a Part. 5 

You can track the current status/location of the Hokule’a at  

http://www.hokulea.com/track-the-voyage/ 

Track the Voyage! 

For more information and pictures/

videos of the voyage, visit the official 

website at http://www.hokulea.com/ 

http://www.hokulea.com/track-the-voyage/
http://www.hokulea.com/C:/Users/Big%20Island%20Vision%20Ct/Documents/BAYWATCH%202


PRESIDENT CEDRIC MITSUI 

CLUB AWARDS & FINAL REPORT 

Quiet Rotarian Award 
Paula Uusitalo 

Spirit Award 
Roy Takemoto 

RCHB Young 
Rotarians Award 

Roy Takemoto 

Miyuki Lee 

Nathan Hartman 

Rose Anne Navalta 

Kellie Yagi 

Tim Hansen L to R: Roy Takemoto, Pres. Cedric Mitsui, Rose Anne Navalta, 

Tim Hansen, and Miyuki Lee.  Missing from picture are Nathan 

Hartman and Kellie Yagi. 

Ignite Double Premier 
Certificate 

Sharon Scheele & Karolyn Lundkvist 

D5000 Community Service Award 
1st place 

Bryan Lindsey 

D5000 Public Relations Award 
1st runner-up 
Barbara Hastings 

D5000 literacy Award 
1st place 

Rose Anne Navalta 

Recognition of Achievement 
Rotary Community Corps 

of Hilo Bay 
President Tiara Inoue 



Moviegoers Sat Down to 

Watch a Movie. They 

Likely Never Expected the 

Video That Played Next on 

the Screen. 

Click here to watch the video. 

Thanks to Pete Muller for forwarding this video! 

Great message! 

Kuhio-Kalanianaole Park 

Phase II Improvements 

A Volkswagen PSA 

Art, thanks for donating 

yourhappy dollars for 

your daughter’s 

accomplishments.  

 

Jennifer, please 

continue to excel and 

life so your dad can 

provide the club with a 

happy dollar annuity. 

Income: 

Cash contributions: 

$63,085.30 

Grants: $21,100.00 

Total: $84,185.30 

Expense: 

Asphalt Road: $44,634.30 

Other: $1,632.59 

Other Landscaping: 

$21,669.93 

Park Plaque: $1,711.29 

Public Relations: $395.83 

Tree Removal: $14,000.00 

Total: $84,043.94 

Net Income: $141.36  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JHixeIr_6BMC:/Users/Big%20Island%20Vision%20Ct/Documents/BAYWATCH%202


Present: Cedric Mitsui,  Barbara Hastings, Paula Uusitalo, Sandy Sakaguchi, Sandra Wagner-Wright, Sharon Scheele, Bettye Williams, Tomo 

Saito.   Proxy votes assigned: Lorraine Davis (to Paula); Kris Speegle (to SandyS); Dale Tokuuke (to Sharon); Rose Navalta (to SandraWW)  

                        

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order by Cedric at 7:00am at Coqui’s Hideaway. 

Approval of Prior Meeting Minutes:  Minutes of the May 2014 board meeting were approved as circulated. 

Motion by Sharon; Second by Sandra WW 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  Copies of the May 2014 financial statements were distributed.  Barbara moved to accept the May financial report; Second by 

Sandra WW.  Motion was approved.   

 

Service Directors: 

1.  Club Service.  Barbara reported that 61 people have signed up to attend the Installation Dinner on June 25th. 

2.  Community Service.  Cedric reported that the club will not be able to schedule the dictionary project at Waiakea Elem. this year.   In the Fall the 

club will distribute to both 3rd and 4th graders there.  It has been recommended that the club purchase 2 years of dictionaries so the school projects 

can be scheduled earlier in the school year, but the dictionaries are updated annually so this may not be a good option. 

3. Vocational Service.  No report 

4. International Service.  No report 

5.  Youth Service. Rotary Exchange Student Sol will be departing Hawaii on June 14, 2014, then will join other exchange students on a one-month 

tour of the US mainland. 

 

Committee reports: 

1.  Administrative  The club awards assembly will be held on June 18th.  Looking at options to expedite processing credit card payments at 

meetings.  Barbara reported that the DG will be attending the club meeting on July 9th and has requested a meeting with the Board the evening of 

July 8th.  

2.  Membership.  Emmeline dePillis has resigned.  Two others may also be resigning.  Marcia Sakai will transfer to the club on July 1st.  Prospective 

member John Furstenwerth attended orientation on June 11th; his name is being circulated.   

The abbreviated review process for transfer members and for former RCHB members who apply to return to active membership was published in 

the club newsletter for three weeks.  Cedric reported that one member expressed concern about a shortened process for former RCHB members who 

apply to return.  The member felt that the entire membership should have an opportunity to comment. 

3.  Fundraising .  James has only 5 mugs left to sell.  Barbara reported the club will not be ordering more. 

4.  Public Relations.  Barbara discussed the website.  Club Runner has great functionality, but is difficult to implement.  Someone has been hired to 

assist (Funds are allocated in the budget).   Also in the works is a separate website for Oktoberfest (but linked to RCHB) where people can buy 

tickets.  The goal is to launch the website on July 15th.  James Leonard is chairing Oktoberfest; Jaime is assisting.     

5.  Nominating Committee.  Barbara is looking for a Sgt at Arms for next year.  May look at having several people share the responsibility. 

 

Unfinished Business: 

1.  Unpaid membership. One current member has not paid dues for the second half of the current year, and has not been attending meetings or 

activities.   Invoices for the amount past due as well as the dues for the new year were emailed to the person in May.  Sandy also talked to the 

member.  Board consensus:  if the member does not pay by June 30th,  consistent with the Bylaws, the member will be terminated for non-payment 

of dues. 

 

New Business: 

1.  Accounting.  Paula recommended changing the club’s accounting process to an accrual basis rather than the current cash basis, effective July 1, 

2014.  Under the cash basis, all money collected is posted as it comes in the door which means the 2014-2015 dues being collected now should be 

reflected in the current year, however the treasurer holds the checks until July 1, but credit card payments are reflected this year.  Moving to the 

accrual basis would allow all dues payments to be reflected correctly in the 2014-2015 budget. As we move further into online payments, etc. it 

makes sense to move to accrual basis accounting.  Motion by Sharon; Second by SandyS.  Motion approved 

 

Adjournment:   The final board meeting of the 2013-2014 year adjourned at 8:10am. 







Microwave use not recommended! 

HAND WASH ONLY 






